
To Miss Sallie Loving 
5817 – N. Washington Blvd. 
Arlington, Va. 
 
From Pfc W. H. Bloomingburg (33,639, 693) 
4126 – U.S. Army Hosp. Plant 
APO # 68 c/o P.M. 
N.Y., N.Y. 
 
Feb. 9 
 
Dear Sallie, 
 
 Its been quite a while since you’ve heard from me. I don’t know whether Wayne has 
written you or not but doubt if he has had a chance. About 3 weeks ago I fell and hurt my arm at 
the elbow. I got a bad strain plus a chip off the bone. It doesn’t bother me if I keep it at about a 
90° angle but I can neither bend it completely nor straighten it completely. I haven’t heard from 
Wayne yet because I just got this address the other day. I’m back in Eng. now. I don’t know how 
long I’ll be in the hospital but I hope I am here long enough to start getting mail. I haven’t had 
any for a month and don’t expect aby for another month or so. 
 I wish you’d send me a postscript and maybe I’ll get to look someone up. I’d sure like to 
see someone I know.  
 
Love, 
 
Wendell 


